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I’m glad the City is moving forward on the Three Creeks Trail.
A family wedding kept me from attending the first “trail design public workshop”,

but I look forward to going to the other 2 meetings in May and July.

It thus seems very premature for you to rush to vote today on one of the key design decisions: the fate of the historic train trestle over the Los Gatos Creek.

This “hidden gem” is just a few blocks from downtown Willow Glen, 

and it is one of the main reasons we in the community have worked so long and hard for this project.

The trestle was prominently featured in all our presentations to County Parks, Open Space, and State & County Elected Officials, which helped raise much of the funds for the project.
The Council commissioned an engineering analysis, and it reports that the trestle can easily be adapted for the trail, needing little more than some railing and the replacing of the old railroad ties with pre-cast concrete slabs.

The trestle is structurally quite sound, but it does need some maintenance: the report details exactly which beams and bolts need to be replaced.  

The environmental impact of making these minor repairs is small compared to that of digging up and removing the entire structure.

The report also finds that restoring the trestle is only about 2/3rds the cost of replacing it with a new steel bridge.
Even when inspection, maintenance and repairs over a 40-year lifespan are included, the total cost for the existing trestle is less than a replacement.

A replacement steel bridge can be nice, and it would look just like the bridge over the Coyote at Shady Oaks Park, or the bridge over the Guadalupe at River Oaks, or the bridge over the Los Gatos Creek near Blackford School.

But the trestle is special: you can’t go out and buy one from some catalog – 
they just don’t make them like this anymore!

Before you decide the fate of the trestle, please let us in the community complete the public design process.  Also, please discuss the matter with the City Parks Commission and with the various historic preservation groups.

This trestle is a reminder of San José’s past, and it has withstood fire and rain since before Willow Glen first became a town.

Please don’t rush now to tear it down!

Thank you.


